


formally request to see the conducted traffic study from city planning and want to understand how you would
substantiate the decision to create an entrance for a development with over 700 units on such a small street as
Concord Road, the street that was never designed for such a heavy traffic load.
Even at present without this development, our residential streets are often very congested with cars. During high
peak travel times, it can take us long time to make a left turn from Concord Road onto Centre Street. Any additional
traffic brought into our neighbourhood by this development will contribute to even more significant traffic jams
during morning and afternoon/evening peak hours. In addition, many of our residential streets, including parts of
Concord Road, do not have sidewalks. Approval of such a massive development and the increase in traffic and
congestion that will result from it will definitely contribute to life threatening accidents for our neighbours and
children.

5. It is our understanding that the proposed development will have a ratio of 0.67 parking spaces per unit. This will
result in future residents and their guests parking their vehicles along our residential streets, disrupting the calm
community we have been accustomed to enjoying.
We strictly oppose this - our quiet streets are not designed for excessive parked cars.
The decision to approve this development at the proposed density will surely create traffic congestion and safety
risks for our established community and residents. To avoid this, the ratio of parking spaces per unit must be
increased so that there is ample resident and visitor parking without necessitating disruption to our streets and
existing community.

We understand that some development on the above land is inevitable.

However, the proposed plan is overly ambitious and does not take the needs of the existing community into account.

Approving this plan without addressing the above stated concerns would be negligent on the part of the city and will
lead to significant challenges for the existing residential owners.

For us to support this development, we would need the density to be reduced and for the plans to reflect the
suggested changes described above.

We would also like to believe that the city will come up with  responsible decision that will serve the whole
community rather than interests of individual developers.

With regards,

Dmitri, Elena and Daniel Rogojanski
 Concord Road




